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 Council News 

October 2018 

 

Hello Readers 

 

It has been a very busy month, and in the lead up to Christmas it is not going to get any quieter. I     
attended the Mount Augustus Long Table Dinner on the 8th of September 2018. There were about 200 
guests in attendance, making this largest event held by Mount Augustus Tourist Park. The meals and 

entertainment were fantastic, I had the opportunity to take Peter Hutchinson with me; Councillors 
Walker and McKeough were also in attendance.  

On September the 14th I attended the Carnarvon School of the Air 50th Anniversary  Boots and Black Tie 

Ball at Wooramel River Side Retreat. It was a very well organised and run event which was enjoyed by 
all who attended. It was great to see so many people support the event with the funds raised going to 

a very valuable organisation that supports children within our Shire. 

Work for the new War Memorial at the proposed new town development site (the old caravan park) will 
be taking place in the coming weeks when the house has been relocated to Hatch Street. Once this is 

done then our town works crew will be able to prepare the site and lay the footings in preparation of 
erecting the War Memorial. 

Unfortunately the Shire has had to close the Ullawarra Road and Edmund Gifford Creek Road to all    
traffic until the 22nd of October (Under Section3.5(2) all vehicles associated with Pastoral Activities are     
exempt)  due to the severity of the damage that the road has sustained. It is not ideal and it did impact 

on travel arrangements by tourists to our region, but it was necessary for the safety of our patrons and 
to prevent further damage to the road.  

On a more positive note is the news is that the Shire have just been advised that we have been         
successful in securing a further $2,828,684 under the Heavy Vehicle Safety and Production Program to 
carry out up-grades on Ullawarra Road, the Shire will need to raise a further $2,828,684 from external 

sources as our contribution toward a total project cost of $5,657,369.00. After discussions with Hastings 
Technology Metals Ltd, they have confirmed that they will match the co-contribution amount that is   
required to proceed with the upgrade. 

I am also excited to announce that Horizon Power have sponsored our Community Christmas Party with 
a donation of $2,000. The Horizon Power 2018 Community Christmas Party will be taking place on 

Thursday 13th December, as in previous years there will be a free Community Christmas dinner and we 
ask that all community members please bring a side dish or a dessert to share on the evening. 
 

Melbourne Cup is almost upon us again, this year the Junction Pub and Tourist Park have offered to 
host this event for our community, so don’t forget to grab a ticket and watch all the action on their big 

screen! 

 

For the rest of October I will be in and out of the office periodically, so I have appointed Jarrod Walker 

as the acting CEO. I will still be available by email and mobile phone during this time. 

 

John McCleary, JP 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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 Council News 

 

 

CHANGE OF MEETING DATES 

Local Government (Administration)  Regulations 1996 reg. 12 (2) 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Ordinary Meeting of  

Council scheduled to be held on: 

Friday 14th December 2018 at 8:30am 

is now scheduled to be held on  

Thursday 13th December 2018 at 8:30am 

 

 

The meeting will be held in the Council chambers, Lot 4 Scott Street, Gascoyne Junction. 

 

 

 

 

John McCleary 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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 BULLSEYE FIELD DAY 

Improving herd productivity and carcase quality of 

southern rangeland herds 

Friday 19 October 2018 

Mt Augustus Station 

9.00am cuppa for a 9.30am start 

RSVP by 15 Oct: Greg Brennan - greg@grazinginnovation.com 

 Who’s behind this? 
This field day is made possible by the generosity of the Hammarquist family, the owners of Mt Augustus       

station; and the Bullseye Grower Group R&D project administered through the Department of Primary         

Industries and Regional Development’s Agricultural Sciences Research and Development Fund. Bullseye is 

hosted by the Gascoyne Catchments Group, and partners with the Rangelands Fibre and Produce    , 

Meekatharra RBA, the Goldfields/Nullarbor RBA, Rangelands NRM. 

 Swagging facilities available  

Accommodation available at Mt Augustus 

Tourist Park – Cathy on 9943 0527 

http://www.mtaugustustouristpark.com/

accommodation---contact-us.html 

Smoko, lunch, dinner & next morning       

breakfast by Alys McKeough 

At the homestead 
1. Selecting herd bulls using Estimated Breeding 

Values to drive herd improvement 

Tony Sudlow, Kapari Angus Stud, Northampton. 

http://www.kapariangus.com.au/breed-

objectives 

http://breedplan.une.edu.au/brochures/

BREEDPLAN%20Flyer%20Web.pdf 

2. Designing pastoral breeding programs to     

improve carcase quality servicing the live       

export, domestic & the developing Chinese 

markets. 

Alan Peggs, Alan Peggs Rural, consultant to the 

WA livestock industries. 

Herd improvement programs for changing    

markets and DEXA introduction 

http://www.teysaust.com.au/dexa-technology-

beef-industry/ 

3. Managing the pastoral females for        

productivity, to control pregnancies and          

optimise income from female sales 

Dr Bob Nickles, for Great Northern Rural, 

Geraldton 

 

 

 

4. Disease control management in the pastoral 

herd and its economic impact 

Gavin Craig, Zoetis, Dongara.  

 Cattle Yard & Paddock Activities  
5. Using modern cattle weighing and recording 

technologies to improve profits 

Matthew Hammarquist, Mt Augustus station 

Using Gallagher TW3 Weigh Scale and Data   

Collector for comparing economics of selling 

small bulls or castrating them for sale 12 months 

later – a Bullseye project. 

6. Design, construction and use of cost-effective 

infrastructure to optimise mustering efficiency, 

genetic improvement and minimise mickey bull 

matings. 

Jim Addison, Kalgoorlie 

Case studies of local pastoralists’ different        

approaches to infrastructure design and herd 

management (funded by Rangelands NRM).  

7. Estimating seasonal carrying capacity in a 

paddock using visual assessments supported by 

Greenness Index figures from remote sensing 

Matthew Hammarquist and Jim Addison 

Assessing available fodder supply to optimise 

livestock productivity; infiltration rings will 

demonstrate rainfall infiltration rates. 

Back at the homestead 
8. Marketing strategies for effective surplus heifer 

and cull cow turn-off 

Stock agents.  

9. Summary and feedback for future actions – 

closing at 5:00pm, followed by dinner. 
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HASTINGS TECHNOLOGY METALS LIMITED 

YANGIBANA RARE EARTHS PROJECT ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW DOCUMENT (ERD)  
(1 October 2018 – 28 October 2018)  
 

Hastings Technology Metals Limited is proposing to develop the Yangibana Rare Earths Project             
(the Proposal), located approximately 270 km east-northeast of Carnarvon, in the Upper Gascoyne region 
of Western Australia (WA).  The Proposal will involve mining above and below the ground water table,         

on-site processing of ore, water abstraction, and transport via road to Geraldton or Fremantle port for          
export.  

 
An Environmental Review Document (ERD) has been prepared by Hastings Technology Metals Limited in 
accordance with Environmental Protection Authority (EPA) procedures and is released for public review.  

The ERD describes the proposal, examines the likely environmental effects and the proposed environmental 
management procedures associated with the proposed development.  

 
Hard copies of the document may be purchased for $10 (including postage), or an electronic version is 
available free of charge from:  

 
Hastings Technology Metals Limited 

Westralia Plaza 
Box No. 6 Mercantile Lane 
Perth WA 6000 
 

08 6117 6118 

 

Copies of the document may also be downloaded from www.epa.wa.gov.au or                                       
https://hastingstechmetals.com/.  

 
Copies of the document will be available for examination at:  

Carnarvon Public Libraries 

Gascoyne Junction Community Resource Centre 
State Library of WA  

 

Public submissions are to be received by the EPA by 28 October 2018.  
 

Submissions are to be made at: https://consultation.epa.wa.gov.au.  
 
Alternatively, submissions can be:  

posted to: Chairman, Environmental Protection Authority, Locked Bag 33, Cloisters Square, PERTH WA 
6850, or  

Delivered to: the Environmental Protection Authority, Level 4, The Atrium, 168 St Georges Terrace, 
Perth 6000.  

 
If you have any questions on how to make a submission, please ring the EPA Services of the Department of Water 
and Environmental Regulation on 6364 7000.  
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We are currently in the process of updating the local phone book if you want to 

add or make any changes to your details please fill out the form  below and  

return to the Shire Office or email to  

 adminmanager@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au 

Name: ______________________________________________________  

Station Name:_________________________________________________ 

Home Phone: ________________________ 

Other Building’s Phone: _________________________________________ 

      ________________________________________ 

Satellite Phone: _______________________________________________ 

Fax: ________________________________ 

Mobile/s: ____________________________________________________ 

Email: ______________________________________________________ 

UHF Channel:________________________________________________ 

If you own a business and wish to advertise in the Phone Book, Please fill out 

the details below and return to the Shire Office. Business advertising cost, is 

$20.00 per year. 

Business Name: _____________________________________________ 

Phone Number: _____________________ 

Fax: ______________________________ 

Address:_____________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 

Email:_______________________________________________________ 

What you can offer: ____________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 
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PRINCIPAL’S POST EXCELLENCE 

PRINCIPAL’S POST 

 

 

 

Newsletter  

15/10/2018 

 
 
 
Welcome back to the final term for 2018. 

Hasn’t the time flown yet again!!  
 

This newsletter begins with a sincere thanks to Mrs Barb 
Piercey for her dedication to the education of the students 
at Gascoyne Junction School. Mrs Barb worked in tandem 

with, and guidance of Peter Polakiewicz. Her appointment 
began as a four-week contract after negotiations I had 
with Miss Barb at the Perth camp!! After further          

negotiation, we were fortunate enough to extend the   
contract to four weeks plus one term, then plus one week.  
Unfortunately Miss Barb now leaves us to take on some 

new adventures.   
On behalf of all staff, parents and students I thank Miss 
Barb for her hard work and wish her well in her travels. 

The programme and routine for students will continue in 
the same fashion. 
 

On October the 22nd we welcome a new teacher, Ms Toni 
Lewis into our school. 
 

Recently, Principals in the Coral Coast Schools Network 
identified key areas on which to focus during 2019.  

(Shark Bay PS, Useless Loop, Carnarvon School Of The 
Air, Exmouth, Burringurrah, Carnarvon Community       
College and Gascoyne Junction),  

Trauma Informed Practice was one area chosen based on 
latest research.  
Last Monday, all staff from Gascoyne Junction participated 

in professional learning with staff from Carnarvon        
Community College, to address this focus. 
This is timely for our school and enabled us to bring all 

staff from the school together to facilitate our whole 
school approach to managing best practice for our       
students. This practice is beneficial to all students and 

provides staff with de-escalation strategies. 
 
Teaching staff has consistently practiced these strategies 

this year.  It is hoped that with the extension of           
understanding the strategies to the whole school, even 

further consistency and improvement of behaviour will 
occur.  
 

We are heading into an exciting term. Come and 
join us! 
 

‘Til next time, 
Chris Polakiewicz  

 

 
Academic:  Standardised testing indicates that from 

February to August 2018 all students progressed between 
12 and 24 months in reading, spelling and maths. Testing 
for the end of year will be conducted in November to    

determine the final levels of progress from these clever 
kids!! 
 

NAPLAN: Indicated that 50% of students are above 

Australian wide averages in spelling, word study and 

grammar. 50% of students are within the average range 
or above for reading, maths and writing. 
Although this is one test on one day it does correlate with 
school indications of student achievement. 
 

 
Pink Stumps is coming!!!!!  Pink Stumps is Coming 

Pink Stumps is coming!!!!!  Pink Stumps is Coming 

STAY TUNED for this AND the unearthing 

of a 25 year old time capsule!!   

           Saturday November 3rd 2018 

Meeting 

School Council 

Monday 22nd October 2018 

Staff room 

4:00pm 

Please join us. 

ALL WELCOME 
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Come join us for the unveiling of the 1993 School Time 

Capsule and the burying of the 2018 Time Capsule.  

Saturday 3rd November 11.00am - 1.00pm, at the     

Gascoyne Junction Community Resource Centre. 

Enjoy a snagger on the BBQ afterwards. 

Community Members and ex-students are encouraged 

to attend.  

An opportunity to be part of the 2018 Time Capsule! 

Head down to the oval after the event to kick on with Pink Stumps Day. 

For more information on 

the event please contact the 

Gascoyne Junction Remote     

Community School  on 

99430515  
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WHEN: Saturday 3rd November 2018 

WHERE: Gascoyne Junction Town Oval 

TIME: 1pm game starts after Time Capsule Ceremony 

Bring your friends and choose a side! 

4pm Head on over to the Junction Pub for a great meal and waterslide for 

the kids. 

A $30 all you can eat buffet will be provided at the Junction Tourist Park. 

Some of the Junction Pub proceeds will be donated to the McGrath 

Foundation.  

 

PINK STUMPS MERCHANDISE, RAFFLE TICKETS, 

  

WATER AND COOL DRINKS WILL BE ON SALE AT THE GROUNDS.  

  

PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE IS NO EFTPOS ON SITE. 

ALL PROCEEDS FROM THE DAY GO TO  MCGRATH FOUNDATION. 

For any information please contact the Gascoyne Junction School on 
99430515 or email gascoynejunction.rcs@education.wa.edu.au 

COMBINED Pink Stumps Day and the 1993 Gascoyne 

Junction School Time Capsule Opening  

Gascoyne Junction Remote Community  

School is hosting Pink Stumps  

Day for the McGrath Foundation  
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Shire Christmas Party 2018 
REGISTRATION FOR CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PRESENTS. 

The Gascoyne Junction Community Christmas Party is on Thursday 13th December 

at the Pavilion. All parents in the Shire of Upper Gascoyne wishing for their       

children to receive a present from Santa, the Shire will require $12.50 per child to 

cover the cost of a present.       

Visitors from outside the shire and their children are very welcome to attend,   

however they will need to register their children at the Shire Office and pay $25.00 

per child for a gift to be supplied. 

These will need to be paid before the 23rd November 2018. Payments can be 

made by phone or in person at the Shire office.  

Santa will be arriving 6:30pm. 

We are asking families to please bring along a salad or sweet to help assist with 

catering. If you are planning on coming along to this event please contact the 

Shire on 99430988 or email finance@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au to let us know 

numbers. 

Thank you. 
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THE FUTURE IS ‘ROSI’ FOR KEY ROADS 

The 10-year, $3.5 billion Roads of Strategic Importance (ROSI) initiative, will see significant investment 

in key road freight and tourism corridors, as part of the Australian Government’s commitment to 

deliver game-changing productivity improvements across Australia’s supply chains. 

Federal Member for Durack, Melissa Price, was pleased principles had been released to help prioritise 

investments and ensure funding would be directed at improving road reliability, and better connect 

communities. 

“Works funded through the ROSI are expected to make a real difference to local communities, through 

sealing, flood immunity improvements, road strengthening and widening, pavement rehabilitation, 

bridge and culvert upgrades and road realignments to freight roads and transport hubs”. 

“The pinch points targeted through this funding will help to ensure industry can efficiently move 

freight from key agricultural and mining areas, to transport hubs and processing facilities.” 

“The stakeholder consultations across Northern Australia are particularly important for my constituents 

to be engaged in, so local knowledge can help inform federal solutions.” 

Deputy Prime Minister and Minister for Infrastructure, Transport and Regional Development Michael 

McCormack said the Roads of Strategic Importance initiative would deliver targeted upgrades across 

corridors to provide a more reliable road network, improve access for higher capacity vehicles, and 

better connect regional communities. 

“Investment in these strategic corridors will facilitate regional economic growth by helping support the 

expansion of key local industries, improve connectivity and access, while also improving safety on these 

key roads,” Mr McCormack said. 

Funding under the package will be available over 10 years from 2018−19. More information is available 

at: http://investment.infrastructure.gov.au/key_projects/initiatives/roads_strategic_importance.aspx 

Media contact: Dean Wicken (08) 9964 2195 | Email: Dean.Wicken@aph.gov.au 
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 New meningococcal vaccine to support Durack teenagers 
1 October 2018  

The Federal Government will invest $52 million to protect Australian teenagers, including those in the    

Durack electorate, against meningococcal, with the launch of a new free national program for                 

14- to 19-year-olds.  

Member for Durack and Minister for the Environment Melissa Price said more than one million teenagers 

will receive the free meningococcal A, C, W and Y vaccine, over the next four years.  

“It will be added to the National Immunisation Program from April 2019 and provided to students aged     

14 to 16 years under a school based program,” she said.  

“Adolescents aged 15 to 19 years of age, who have not already received the vaccine in school, will be able 

to receive the vaccine through an ongoing GP-based catch up program.”  

Meningococcal is a rare but very serious infection that occurs when meningococcal bacteria from the throat 

or nose invades the body. The consequences are devastating for individuals and their families.  

“In recent years we have seen a rise in the number of invasive meningococcal disease cases in Australia. 

In 2017, there were 382 cases reported nationally, compared with 252 cases in 2016 and 182 cases in 

2015,” Minister Price said.  

“Deaths associated with meningococcal disease have also risen dramatically, with 28 deaths in 2017,   

compared with 11 deaths in 2016 and 12 deaths in 2015.”  

The announcement follows a recommendation from the Pharmaceutical Benefits Advisory Committee 

(PBAC) to list the meningococcal A, C, W and Y vaccine for adolescents.  

The Committee is independent of Government by law and in practice. By law the Federal Government   

cannot list a new medicine or vaccine without a positive recommendation from PBAC.  

Minister Price said from July 1, every 12-month-old in the country is offered a free ACWY meningococcal 

vaccine and every mother is given the opportunity to vaccinate against whooping cough with a free      

vaccine.  

“I encourage everyone to get the facts about immunisation by visiting: health.gov.au/immunisation,” the 

Minister said.  

ENDS  

Media contact: Dean Wicken (08) 9964 2195 | Email: Dean.Wicken@aph.gov.au 
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The 2018 Remembrance Day posters feature four portraits of Australians who served at      
Gallipoli in 1915, which were created by combining hundreds of portraits of men and women 

who have served in our defence forces over the past century. Representing the Royal         
Australian  Navy (RAN) is a portrait of Commander Leighton Bracegirdle DSO. He commanded 

the 1st Royal Australian Naval Bridging Train at Suvla Bay, Gallipoli, in 1915.  

The Australian Army’s portrait is of Private Frederick James Adams, 8th Battalion, who was 

killed in action during the landings at Gallipoli on 25 April 1915. 

 The Royal Australian Air Force’s (RAAF) portrait is Lieutenant Alexander Finnie, 4th Squadron 
Australian Flying Corps (AFC), who was evacuated from Gallipoli with gas poisoning in August 

1915 before joining the AFC.  

Sister Rachael Pratt represents the service of women in the defence force over the past       

century. She served with the Australian Army Nursing Service at Gallipoli and was awarded a 
Military Medal for bravery whilst serving under fire in France. 

WARTIME SNAPSHOTS 
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AERIAL BAITING PROGRAM 

1st September 2018 

Vehicle's loaded with donkeys, supplied by Edmund Station. 

Thank you to Edmund, Bidgemia and Dalgety Downs Stations for supplying the animals for 

this baiting program. 

Thank you to the helicopter pilots, Richard and Peter, 

 the shooters, Warren, Lester, Paul, Dylan, Robbie, Michael and Dave. 

Also Brett and Tom for the processing of baits -  Final processing finished 26th September 

2018. 

 

Photos By: Warren Kempton & Dave Higgs. 
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Meat being loaded into chiller for processing. 
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AERIAL BAITING PROGRAM 

4th October 2018  

Three tonne of 100gram baits laid out at the Dairy Creek Station drying racks ready for the               

1080 injection process.  

Photos By: Dave Higgs 

Shire of Upper Gascoyne 

Town Maintenance Supervisor/LEMC & Biosecurity Coordinator 
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 5TH October 2018 

Three tonne of meat thawing out and three tonne of meat drying out for bagging. 

Total of six tonne of meat for baiting, supplied by Kenny Kempton and his team. Also Simon Adamson from CRBA 

(Carnarvon Regional Biosecurity Association) approved LPMT ( Licenced Pest Management Technician.) 

The meat was a combination of donkey, beef & camel ready for aerial baiting Thursday 11th  & 12th October 2018 

for Stations in the Shire of Upper Gascoyne. 

The Chief-Pilot was Eric Roulston from Norwest Air Work. 

Coordinators were Don Hammarquist, Hamish McTaggart and Dave Higgs 

David Blood CEO from CRBA. 

Much appreciation given to Station Owners, who participated in the Program: 

Ross Collins Glenburgh Station, Ray from Dairy Creek Station, Cliff Hughes Mooloo Downs Station                          

& Matt Hammarqist Bingegaroo Station. 
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Total of six tonne of meat for baiting,  

This is the flight plan 
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  October 

 8 Edna Cragan 

 13 Jodie McTaggart 

 15 Wendy Hoseason - Smith 

 17 Raymond Hoseason - Smith 

 17 Oscar Hammarquist 

 22  Richard Dowker 

 24 Ken Kempton 

 26 Melanie Hammarquist 

 29 John Raymond 

 30 Shiney 

 30 Paula Hammarquist 

 

  November 

 4 Laney McKeough 

 14 Dustin Walker 

 21 Dot Hammarquist 

 21 Tairelle Ryan 

Got a Birthday coming up? Contact 

the Gassy Gossip by email at 

crc@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au  

Kirra Angela Bostelman 

Born: 29th September 2018 

Weight 2.13kg (5lb 1oz) 

Length: 45cm 

Congratulations Sara & Luke. 

A New Granddaughter for Diane & 
Ken Kempton. 
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 Chicken Marsala 

4 boneless, skinless chicken breasts, 6 ounces each  

3 tbsp. flour  

1 1 large shallot 10-ounce package sliced cremini mushrooms  

1 large shallot  

1 clove garlic  

1/2 cup. low-sodium chicken broth  

1/2 cup. marsala wine  
 

Method 

Using the flat-side of a meat mallet or bottom of a heavy saucepan, pound the chicken 

breasts to 1/2 inch thick. Season with 1/4 teaspoon kosher salt and1/4 teaspoon freshly 

ground black pepper. Lightly coat the chicken breasts with flour. Heat 1 tablespoon olive 

oil in a large skillet on medium and cook chicken until golden brown, 4 to 5 minutes per 

side; transfer to a plate. 

 

While the chicken is cooking, finely chop the shallot and garlic.  

 

Add 1 tablespoon olive oil to same skillet. Cook the sliced cremini mushrooms on medium-

high, tossing occasionally, until golden brown, 5 minutes. Add the chopped shallot and 

garlic. Season with 1/4 teaspoon salt and 1/4 teaspoon freshly ground black pepper; cook 

2 minutes. 

 

Add the low-sodium chicken broth and Marsala wine to the skillet along with the browned 

chicken and its juices and simmer until the liquid is reduced by half, 4 minutes. Sprinkle 

with chopped parsley. Serve with sautéed spinach. 

Ingredients 
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 Red Velvet Cheesecake 

INGREDIENTS 
350G PLAIN CHOCOLATE BISCUITS 
⅓ CUP (40G) ALMOND MEAL (GROUND ALMONDS)  

100G UNSALTED BUTTER, MELTED  
DUTCH COCOA, FOR DUSTING 

 FILLING 

250G CREAM CHEESE, CHOPPED  
¾ CUP (150G) RICOTTA  
½ CUP (110G) CASTER (SUPERFINE) SUGAR  

2 EGGS  
1 TEASPOON VANILLA EXTRACT  

100G DARK CHOCOLATE, MELTED  
1½ TABLESPOONS RED FOOD COLOURING 

 
METHOD 
Place the biscuits and almond meal in the bowl of a food processor and process until coarse 
crumbs form. Add the butter and process until combined. 
 
Line the base of 4 x 10cm-round lightly greased spring form tins with non-stick baking paper.  
 
Using the back of a spoon, press the crumb mixture into the bases and sides of the tins.     
Refrigerate for 30 minutes–1 hour or until cold.  
 
Preheat oven to 140°C (275°F).  
 
To make the filling, place the cream cheese, ricotta and sugar in the bowl of a food processor 
and process for 2–3 minutes or until smooth.  
 
Scrape down the sides of the bowl, add the eggs and vanilla and process for a further            
1 minute. Add the chocolate and food colouring and process until well combined.  
 
Divide the mixture over the bases and bake for 40–45 minutes or until set.  
Allow the cakes to stand at room temperature for 30 minutes before refrigerating for 2–3 
hours or until cold.  
 
Dust with the cocoa just before serving. Serves 4–6. 
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GASCOYNE 

JUNCTION 

CRAFT GROUP 

CALENDAR 

24th and 25th Feb   Untutored Workshop 

24th and 25th March   Untutored Workshop 

14h April – 29th April   April School Holidays and Easter 

14th and 15th April   Dongara Autumn Craft Round Up Road Trip 

28th and 29th April   Tutored Workshop TBC 

11th – 13th May    Music Festival (Sculpture Trail) 

2nd – 4th June    Junction Craft Group Reunion Weekend 

16th and 17th June   Tutored Weekend 

30th June – 15th July   School Holidays 

11th and 12th August   Untutored Craft Weekend 

15th and 16th Sept   Untutored Craft Weekend 

22nd Sept – 7th Oct   School Holidays/Landor Races 

13th and 14th Oct   Mosaic Workshop 

24th and 25th Nov   Christmas Craft 

 

For any queries please contact the Secretary 

Rachael Funnell 

junctioncraft@gmail.com 
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Movie Words 
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Colouring Page 
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 November  December 

3rd 1993 Time Capsule     

Opening                    

&                                    

Pink Stumps 

13th  Council Meeting                    

&   

     Community                  

Christmas Party 

6th Melbourne Cup  

Luncheon Junction 

  

    

  21st Shire Office Shutdown 

28th Council Meeting   

    

 
OCTOBER 2018  

 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

Landor races 

Elders       

Cup  

  

         

 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

 

             

 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

 

Pet Checks 

Program 

  

           

 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

 

             

 29 30 31         

 

    Council 

Meeting 

  

       

     NOTES: 

 

      


